Minutes of the Stockton Parish Council Zoom Meeting held on the 4th November 2020
PRESENT:  Councillors Gavin Hamilton, Christine Lewis, Barry Spittle, Cllr J Pigg and Henry Phillips. 
Graham Bould (Clerk). 
One Parishioner
54/20. Welcome & Public Session.
The Chairman welcomed everyone to the Parish Council’s zoom meeting and in doing so enquired of any issues or concerns to be raised from the public. The Parishioner who had joined the meeting had no items, the Chairman moved to the next item of business.
55/20.  Apologies for Absence: David Plant (family commitments) and Steve Bagnall (work commitments) 
56/20. Declarations of Interest: Cllr G Hamilton 20/03963/FUL
57/20. Minutes of the meeting held on the 2nd September 2020.
RESOLVED: that the minutes and actions of the meeting of Stockton Parish Council held on Wednesday 2nd September 2020 be confirmed and signed by the Chairman and returned to the Clerk 
58/20. Clerks Report.

The Clerk presented the circulated report for members to consider. Members raised the need for additional large poppies and agreed an extra dozen should be ordered for 2021, noted the preparations for Christmas and agreed the charitable support for the Citizen Advise, Mind, Severn Hospice and Macmillan Cancer Research. Works have also been commissioned to replace the bench at the centre of Norton including the repairs and de-wood worming of elements of the bus shelter.
59/20. ‘A’ boards Hundred House, Bridgnorth Road.
The ‘A’ boards at the Hundred House on the A442 had been re-positioned to allow better visibility, the Parish Council thanked the proprietor.
60/20. Planning Applications.
i.  20/03811/FUL: Spoonacre House, Village Road, Norton. – two storey extension.                  No Objections 

ii. 20/03857/LBC: Stockton Grange, Stockton – internal opening & installation of door affecting a Grade II Listed Building. No Objections
iii. 20/03963/FUL: The Leavenhalls, Stockton – demolition of two out buildings (retrospective). No Objections.
iv. 20/03956/ADV: The Crowgreaves, Crowgreaves, Bridgnorth – four pole mounted signs on the B4176. No Objections.
61/20. Village Hall.
The Village Hall have held their AGM and elected a new management committee. Members agreed that the Clerk approach some of the new Officers of the Village Hall with a view to receiving a by-monthly update for the Parish Council. 
62/20. Newsletter.

Members gave very positive feedback on the newsletter and offered encouragement and thanks to all involved and looked forward to the next edition.
63/20. Highways and Footpaths.
1. The un-adopted part of Cheswardine Lane has been highlighted with the Estate and Parishioners encouraged to follow up through the Estate Office.
2. The footpath leading to Stockton Church past the South Lodge on the A442 has been cut back although not edged; Members agreed that this could form an annual project with the Probation Service and part paid for through the Shropshire Council Environment Grant, subject to all other parties being in agreement. The bulb planting this year had been carried out by the Norton Wombles and would be featured in the newsletter. 
64/20. Jubilee Play Park.
The play park remains open awaiting materials by both contractors to complete the works highlighted via ROSPA and the invoice for the hedge cutting.
65/20. Defibrillator update.

 The defibrillator is functioning well after the recent by-monthly inspection.
53/20. Finance.

1. Members received the Parish Councils updated Asset Register for 20/21 with the up lifts in terms of the play equipment and the bus shelter replacements and agreed the new set of figures. 

Matters for Consideration at the next meeting: Standard agenda.
Meeting closed at 8.05pm 
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